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Welcome to our September newsletter!
In our monthly big editions we will celebrate some of the fantastic things 
that are happening in our school each month. If you have something you 

would like to celebrate with the community then please send an email 
with photos and description to info@lutley.dudley.sch.uk with 

NEWSLETTER in the subject.

We have been awarded our 3rd

consecutive 360 Online Safety
Mark this week! This is due to
our relentless work in keeping
children safe online.
Well done to all of our staff and
children including our Digital
Leaders for their help with this.
The assessor loved meeting with
you!
We have also achieved our
Green Flag 2023 and Eco
Schools Distinction – well done
to Mrs Cole and the Eco-Council!
We will publish our report on
our website but they have
praised our fabulous work
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Author events enable children to experience the magic of 
books. Yesterday, years 4-6 participated in a creative 

writing session with Jack Meggitt-Phillips. Our bookworms 
particularly enjoyed their meet and greet with this 

inspiring author.

In school…

Jack with Ava A, 
Hettie D, Lucy W 

and Amelie O 
with their new 
signed books! 



Children’s news!

Our new Junior Leadership Team
All from year 6, our new Junior Leaders are:

Head Pupils
Jones F, Noah S, Matilda B, Tempe D

House Captains
Ruby – Charlotte M and Jake C

Sapphire - Isla M and Seb H
Emerald – Jessica C and Jacob F
Diamond – Olivia H and Ivy A

PCSO Captains
Lily B , Abeerah A ,Molly W, Charlie B, 

Tegan R , Jacob O’G, Rosie D, Cameron M
Erin P
PCSOs

Ezme-Jean F-M, Myles S, Hope W, Raine-
Boe F, Oliver B, Amaya J, Charlotte , Mishal 
W, Jacob P, Logan W, Esmie M, Bethany R

Massive congratulations to our new 
team of Junior Leaders – we are looking 
forward to working with you and seeing 

your impact! 

Wesley has received his 
Blue Peter Badge today for 
sport. He is Junior Brown 
Belt 3tags in Mixed Martial 
Arts, enjoys swimming and 
plays for last season 
league winner Halesowen 
Town Colts North U 8's 
Football club.
Well Done, Wesley! What 
a fabulous achievement!

Well Done, Caycee!
She came third in the 

Wado-kai England 
National Karate 

Championship under 9 
category.

If you would 
like to 

celebrate 
something in 
the monthly 
newsletter –
please send 

details to 
info@Lutley.d
udley.sch.uk

Subject: 
NEWSLETTER
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HSBC – Money Matters Maths!
We are delighted to welcome back HSBC 
into Lutley this Autumn. Mrs Manjit 
Banga will be teaching our children all 
about the importance of money, how to 
save it, spend it wisely and keep it safe. 
This is part of our cultural capital and 
will take place during one of the 
children’s maths lessons this half term.
As you may remember, Lutley were the 
proud winners of an award from the 
HSBC last year and we are aiming high in 
our money matters maths this year too!

Grace has achieved 
fabulous marks in her 
dance IDTA grades! She 
has received fabulous 
comments and has 
proudly shared her 
certificates and trophies 
in school! Well Done, 
Grace!

Congratulations to 
Francesca for winning first 
place at the Coventry 
Celtic championships in 
the under 10s category. 
She had to dance 3 dances 
to compete. She shared 
her magnificent trophy in 
school this week!!

Children’s news!

Science Selfies!!

We would love to see your 
pictures of any science 
activities you are doing at 
home! Whether you are on a 
bug hunt, conducting an 
experiment or star gazing. 
Take a picture and send it in! 
We will then add it to 
our science selfie display to 
celebrate and inspire.



@LutleyPrimary
Follow us on X (Twitter) for live updates and news  

Lutley Primary School,    
Brookwillow Road, Halesowen, B63 1BU
01384 818220 info@lutley.dudley.sch.uk
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October 2023
Tuesday 3rd October - Harvest Assembly –
Pastor Sam to lead children’s assembly and 
parents to send in items for donations for 
local food bank.
Tuesday 17th October - Sandwell Valley 
Nature Reserve Trip – Year 2RT
Wednesday 18th October - Sandwell Valley 
Nature Reserve Trip – Year 2RA
Thursday 19th October- Sandwell Valley 
Nature Reserve Trip – Year 2AB
Monday 23rd October – EYFS RHC Parent 
drop-in 2.45pm
Wednesday 25th October – EYFS RKD 
Parent drop-in 2.45pm and ABC Afternoon
Thursday 26th October - EYFS REP Parent 
drop-in 2.45pm

Half term Monday 30th October – Friday 3rd

November

Attendance
25th—29th September 2023

Worker of the Week 29th September 2023
Well done to all of these children who have been noticed for 

their hard work throughout the week!

Class Name Class Name Class Name 

REP Annabelle M
Harper B

RHC William D
Ellis S

RKD Faye D
Isla

1HH Liberty F 1LI Olivia 1SB Jess N

2AB Zaid M 2RT Anthi 2RA Zoe G

3EG Harry D 3KR Olivia B 3LO Lil ly McG

4GO Amara H 4HG Thomas A 4LH Jack R

5LW Sofia K 5RF Teddy A 5SM Sophia B

6BR Raine-Boe F 6EG Joel G 6ES Melissa L

Class % Class % Class %

REP 96.80 RHC 96.00 RKD 95.38

1HH 99.31 1LI 100 1SB 97.67

2AB 93.33 2RT 87.50 2RA 97.78

3EG 99.33 3KR 94.67 3LO 94.67

4GO 94.19 4HG 98.00 4LH 97.59

5LW 96.77 5RF 96.00 5SM 95.33

6BR 89.00 6EG 95.00 6ES 96.21

Forest School for Year 2
Clothing
Children can come in non-uniform on their Forest School
days – long trousers please and preferably long sleeves . As
the weather becomes colder, please ensure children have a
jumper or fleece, a waterproof coat and a hat and gloves .
Please also send wellingtons and extra socks in a carrier
bag. We will have a few spares but not many. We do have
waterproof dungarees which we can loan outi f necessary but
if your child has their own waterproofs , they can bring them
and put them on before we leave the classroom. We serve
Galaxy hot chocolate and may toast marshmallows (vegan
option available) so please remind us if your child cannot

have these items.

Session 2RT 2RA 2AB

2 Thurs  28/9 Mon 2/10 Thurs  5/10

3 Mon 9/10 Thurs  12/10 Mon 16/10

4 Thurs  19/10 Mon 23/10 Thurs  26/10

HALF TERM

5 Dates to be confirmed

6

Parking

You may have see our local PCSOs who are conducting unannounced patrols around the school 
over the coming weeks. Please ensure that you are observing the highway code when parking. It is 

illegal for anyone to park on double yellow lines or zig zag lines. They are looking out for “wilful 
obstruction” which could include pathways and on corners of junctions. Their focus is keeping our 
community safe which includes our children. Our Junior PCSOs will be joining them on patrols over 
the coming weeks too! Please help to keep us all safe by parking carefully. We understand that pick 
up and drop off is a busy time and the roads directly around the school are busy at this time. Look 

out for their updates on X (twitter).



Notices 
…

Each week we will share a handy parent guide on a range of
online safety topics. These are also available free to you if
you sign up to National Online Safety. Check out our feed on
X as we use this regularly too! Keep your children safe by
staying up to date!
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